anne Baldwin

From: dc.support@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Sent: 30 March 2021 12:16

To: DC Support

Subject: New comments for application 21/00517/F

New comments have been received for application 21/00517/F at site address: Land Used For Motorcross Stratford
Road A422 Wroxton
0OX15 6HX

Address:
Cornerways,Millers Lane,Hornton,Banbury,0X15 6BS

Comment type:
Objection

Comments:

My husband and | moved to Hornton in 2018 and only became aware of the proximity of Wroxton Motocross Track
because of the noise emanating from the site on race weekends. In 2019 there was a significant increase both in the
number of events and the volume of noise, which is pervasive and intrusive, and significantly reduces our ability to
relax and enjoy our garden and local environment.

| believe the proposal poses significant environmental factors, not least the shocking and unauthorised track
expansion and additional activity in relation to the watercourse; the consequential impact on our local wildlife and
livestock; the increase in the number of vehicles using the A422 and manoeuvring through local villages; noise
pollution, and a potential risk of chemical pollution from hazardous substances.

| accept the Wroxton Motocross Track as the existing 'Permitted Development Rights' allow. Development by stealth
and the expectation of retrospective planning permission is completely unacceptable. As a law abiding council tax
payer, | am fully backing both Hornton Parish Council and our Environmental Planning & Legal Advisor in urging you
to take the necessary enforcement action to uphold the existing planning rules and laws of Cherwell District Council.

Case Officer:
George Smith

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender
immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it
cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..



